Pathways Committee Minutes  June 10, 2008

In attendance: Chairman Vose, Members Hill, Cafferty, Staples, Raeside, Osborne, Twigg, Thomas,          Jackson, Josti

Meeting convened at 7:00 p.m.

Agenda Accepted

Minutes accepted with suggestion that future meeting dates be included.

1. Committee positions will be eligible for reconsideration and possible changes after July 1 when members have been reappointed by the Board of Selectmen.

2. Progress Reports:

a. Grants:  Member Ivas has contacted Wendy Garpow  re: willingness and ability to help us with grant research and application.

b. Power line easements:  Nothing to report at this time.

c. Pathway signage:  Member Osborne will coordinate this project with the help of Members Raeside, Cafferty, Vose and Thomas.  Suggestions to use a professional company, such as Instant Sign of Norwood. (instantsign.com) , choosing a couple of formats to accommodate different trails, kinds of information, etc.  Suggestion for materials would include Sintra as a base, a widely used durable plastic with vinyl overlays to supply information specific to each trail. Town seal can be made in sticker form. Consistency is important. Subcommittee members will look at what is being used in other towns.  Member Osborne will arrange a trip to Instant Sign of Norwood.  

d. Trails:  High School to Middle School.  Chairman Vose has found some dry land and will flag it at some point. There is a good crossing point near the DPW site with good boundaries.  Wetlands may need to be crossed or easements obtained from owners the backs of whose lots abut this area. Member Thomas has spoken with one of the individuals who has control of a land parcel within this proposed pathway about the town’s interest in obtaining said land.  

3. Committee Organization:  Chairman Vose spoke of the need to reorganize and refocus our efforts in light of the magnitude of this project.  Discussion followed with  the following suggestions:

a. Use the 1996 plan, modifying it for today’s needs.  Do not overlook work that has already been done by that committee. 

b. Prioritize efforts based on survey data.

c. Incorporate current trail data with the series of pathways that are defined in the 1996 report.

d. Bring in 1996 Pathways Members Ingram and Donahue after identifying and prioritizing our first major project. 

e. Cole School to other side of Donovan property will be a focus.  Expand on what is defined by the 1996 report.

f. Utilize a consultant at this point to look at help with trail width, endangered species habitats, wetlands, 

g. Stay realistic about time and money.

h. Use spreadsheet design to synthesize data garnered from each walk, including challenges, elevations, wetlands, etc.

i. At the same time, find smaller segments to complete.

j. Continue to use the valuable information provided in the Master Plan re: open space and recreational use.

k. Publish a quarterly report in the Norwell Mariner as an update of Committee progress.

4. Action:  Chairman Vose :    Establish a subcommittee that will affect the trail plans from Cole School to the center of town.   Charge a second subcommittee with continuing to look for and recommend additional trails and improve established trails, especially with signage.

5. Motion: Establish the 1996 concept from Cole School to Town Center as a priority.  Motion passed unanimously. 

6. Subcommittees were then delineated.   They include 1. 1996 Bikeway  2. Master Plan Sub-Committee  3. Pathway Signage  4. Power Line Easement  5.Grant Consultant  6. Trails
7. Outline of Survey Results.  Member Josti reviewed major points gleaned from the survey responses.  Results will be posted to members and also on the Pathways Website.   Some discussion ensued around the frequent suggestion that Gaffield Park be linked to Town Center with a potential triangle comprised of Norris /Gaffield/Town Center.

8. Work Release Program is still available.  Member Cafferty outlined the process and implantation of the program should we wish to utilize this in the future.

9. Scheduled walks:  Chairman Vose requested a reply to email notices re: proposed walks.

a. Saturday, June 14th   Cole School to Jacobs Pond  . 2 starting points – 7:30 a.m. meet Member Raeside at Cole School, 8:00 a.m.  Group meets behind former Fridays restaurant on Rt. 53.

b. Wednesday, June 18th   5:00 p.m. High School to Middle School .  Starting point is easement on Cushing Hill Rd.  Meet at the end of High School driveway.

10. Next meeting – Tuesday, June 23rd @  7:00 p.m.  Planning Board office. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

